
Bethlehem Landfill Committee Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:  Thursday, February 21, 2019 

Time:  1:00 p.m. 

Location: Lower Saucon Township Council Meeting Room 

Attendance: Hanover Engineering:  Chris Taylor;  Bethlehem Landfill:  Cody White & Bob McReynolds; 

Exelon:  Ken Minton;  Staff: Leslie Huhn & Diane Palik;  Members:  Neil Ortwein & Hazem 

Hijazi.  Absent:  Priscilla deLeon 

 

Mr. White reviewed the monthly tonnages for January: 
 

        November    December    January                                             

MSW 29,821.85 25,046.21 25,878.48 

C&D 3,074.18 1,727.78 1,844.80 

Residual (Total) 2,068.11 3,022.87 2,084.66 

Asbestos 0.00 145.01 375.23 

Sewage Sludge 71.27 99.00 90.92 

Out of State (Total) 19,827.23 (60%) 16,232.76 (65%) 19,777.74 (65%) 

Recycle 12 (83%) 12 (75%) 11 (82%) 

 

 

Mr. White said there were two Form U Submittals on February 5
th
 and February 13

th
, both for contaminated soil.  

The first quarter annual groundwater trend analysis sampling event is scheduled for February 25
th
 through the 27

th
 

by Earth Res.  There was no correspondence or reports.  Mr. Taylor asked Mr. White to make sure the North Slope 

Road is clear to get to the wells.    

 

Mr. White said for Landfill Operations, DEP inspections; Susan French was there on February 14
th
 with Matt 

Glogowski.  Mr. Taylor said he hopes they get more regular with their inspections.  Mr. White said Mr. Glogowski 

is replacing Susan French.   DEP had no concerns.  There were two Host Municipal Inspections on February 7
th
 and 

February 21, 2019.   

 

Mr. White said for Commercial Waste Vehicles in January, there were 2,788 trucks with 86 overweight’s, 11 

warnings and 75 suspensions.  Mr. Taylor said he was at the transfer station today and they were all underweight.  

He asked if there was any staging.  Mr. McReynolds said he’s sure there is, but he’s not aware of any.  Mr. Taylor 

said the PD had reported a driver driving erratically and there was garbage on Applebutter Road.  Mr. Pannucci told 

Mr. Taylor he checked the driver’s records and reported it to the PD when they called to follow up with it. Mr. 

McReynolds said he has no problem with the police getting involved.  If they are doing something illegal, then they 

should get cited. 

 

Mr. White said BRE has been running at full to half capacity with intermittent shutdown, in conjunction with the 

flare as the main GCCS.  Bethlehem Landfill and BRE continue to communicate along with SCS Field Services 

with any routine or non-routine maintenance to maximize LFG production and minimize odors between the plant 

and flare.  The January average flare flow was 1,458 scfm. 

 

Mr. Minton said they were online 96.4% of time in January.  They had three shutdowns; one was a maintenance 

shutdown early in the month. They had an air compressor failure on the 29
th
 and then another air compressor failure 

on the 31
st
, but when they went to restart it, they had an expansion joint rupture in the turbine, which has kept the 

turbine out since then.  They are looking at the economics of replacing the expansion joint to determine if it’s 

economically viable because of the plant closure on June 1, 2019.  They have quotes and he’s waiting on approval.  

Mr. Hijazi questioned June 1
st
, and Mr. Minton said the date could be moved out more, he’s not sure at this time.  

PJM has given them approval for the retirement of the Bethlehem plant.  It’s just a matter of contractual obligations 

they have with Bethlehem Landfill.  If a decision is not made to replace the expansion joint, they will not come 

back online at all.   The cost of the expansion joint is about $25,000 plus you have to bring a small crane in to lift it 

out.  They have to take down and remove the equipment when they close up, down to the pads.   

 

Mr. White said the North Slope Road and swale have been replaced from heavy rain.  Sedimentation traps and 

ponds need to be cleaned out.   They regraded the area and set up temp berm areas because of the rain/snow we are 
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getting.  The abatement system continues to operate and discharge to the Bethlehem WTP.  Intermitted 

malfunctions of the well pumps and controls are repaired or replaced as needed.  Since the last meeting, AB-3 has 

undergone pumps, heater and flow meter maintenance.   

 

Mr. White said the leachate collection flow rates continue to be monitored and reported.  Intermittent malfunctions 

of the well pumps and controls are repaired or replaced as needed.  Since the last meeting, all flow meters have 

been calibrated.  Troubleshooting for LMC-7 has been moved back to March.  There will be maintenance checks on 

all the wells.   Mr. Taylor said the flows for LMC-7 it’s all zeroes for secondary flows.  Mr. White said most of that 

flow is primarily going through the actual primary, which means the primary is working harder than the secondary.  

Mr. Taylor said they all have their own meters and sumps.  The detection zone is to make you aware that the 

primary doesn’t have too much flow; just enough that it’s spilling over into the chambers and it’s being collected.  

 

Mr. White said there were two radioactive loads for January.  The waste streams met level 1 requirement and were 

disposed of onsite.  Phase IV Construction activities for waste operations have moved off of this area.  The SE 

Realignment Construction activities for waste operations continue in Cell SE-1-A. 

 

Mr. White said there were four complaints received on November 24
th
 (odor complaint), December 28

th
 (water on 

Applebutter Road), January 8
th
 (odor complaint), and February 1

st
 (odor complaint).  Mr. McReynolds said the 

water on Applebutter Road was fixed by PennDOT as it was their road.  They removed a lot of sediment and it’s 

been flowing ever since.  Mr. Taylor said there’s a covenant area in the permit where you are not supposed to have 

any garbage disposal and you have had it delineated by a site surveyor and no garbage has been placed in the 

covenant area.  The two odor complaints in 2019, IESI and DEP checked on both of them, and found no odors.  Mr. 

McReynolds said they got there real early in the morning on February 1
st
 and they did not smell anything.  Maybe 

there’s something early in the morning that he’s not aware of, that’s why he went out so early.  Mr. Ortwein said 

it’s the Bethlehem Waste Water Treatment Plant also.  If you have your windows closed in the winter, you don’t 

smell it, but in the summer you can smell it in Steel City.   

 

Mr. Taylor reviewed the leachate demand report with all the primary and secondary flows for January 2019.  He 

asked about Pump House 1.  Mr. White said Pump House 1 seems to receive more flow.  As far as single digits, for 

secondary flows, they just performed some work on PS-1.   Mr. Taylor said you are starting to get flow now on PS-

4.  Mr. White said yes, and to note, Martin & Martin will be changing the flow programming for PS-4 as there’s a 

programming issue.   The flow totals are good, they are going to have to change the meter out, so the next readings 

may be slightly off.   

 

Mr. Taylor asked about the Form 50’s that was submitted with no date, and Mr. McReynolds said he will check on 

that.  Mr. Taylor said they didn’t receive any royalty payments for 3Q18 and 4Q18.  Mr. Minton said he received 

confirmation from Fed Ex that the landfill received them. 

 

Mr. Taylor said the last SEM tests, there were six exceedance locations.  Mr. White said two of them, gophers were 

digging at the wells and then the gas escapes from their holes.  Another one was a soil issue and one was a 

collection knockout.  Mr. Taylor said at the TCC meeting, there was a concern on the gas probe wells had a hit over 

SW-3 at 2200 and it seems like there’s a lot of gas there.  Mr. White said they’ve been working with SCS about the 

issue and the gas itself is low, and there’s a lot of higher oxygen in that area, so they would keep them at a 

balancing point.  They had opened them to mediate any methane in the soil probe.  It’s an area they’ve been 

covering and adjusting.  When SCS gets a hit, he doesn’t’ know when the rechecks are but they do get paperwork 

saying there was a hit and when there was a correction.  It’s since been tested and it is zero.  

 

Mr. Ortwein was concerned about recycling in the Township.  Mr. Hijazi said the EAC used to have events, but it 

go too expensive.  Mr. Ortwein said people cut it up and throw it in the landfill. 

 

Mr. Taylor said the next meeting is on March 21, 2019 starting at 1:00 p.m.  The meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m. 

 

                                                                                       






























